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February 18, 2019 

Mr. Tao Jiang 
Air Resources Engineer 
California Energy Commission 
Siting, Transmission and Environmental Protection Division 
1516 Ninth Street, MS 15 
Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 

Re: Marsh Landing Generating Station Black Start Capability Project 
(CEC Docket No. 08-AFC-03C) 

Dear Mr. Jiang: 

This is to advise you that the BAAQMD has completed the engineering evaluation report 
for the Black Start Capability Project proposed for the following facility: 

Annlication Facility Facility Name Address, City Type of Operation 
29169 B9169 Marsh Landing 3201 Wilbur Ave. Power Plant 

Generating Station Antioch, CA 94509 

The addition of "black start" capability will require the installation of a battery system to 
allow the Marsh Landing Generating Station to start up two turbines and begin operating 
without external assistance from the electrical grid. 

The Air District published the engineering evaluation in draft form for this project in 
January of 2019 and received no comments from members of the pubic, a letter from 
California State Lands Commission, and an email from Marsh Landing Generating Station 
during the 30-day notice period. The letter and email are included in the attached 
engineering evaluation report. 

The Air District is submitting the enclosed Engineering Evaluation Report for this 
proposed project to the California Energy Commission for the Commission to use in 
evaluating the facility's Petition for Modification (CEC Docket No. 08-AFC-03C). 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Xuna Cai at ( 415) 749- 
4788 or xcai@baaqmd.gov. 

Very truly yours, 

amela J. Leong 
Director of Engineermg 

enclosure 




